
2024-2025 IHSAA Basketball AD's & Head Coaches- 
  
1) ON-LINE RULES MEETING FOR COACHES-  Just a reminder that all varsity head coaches are 
required to view the on-line rules meeting prior to the first competition date, which is Monday, December 
2nd.  If you attended the rules meeting at the fall clinic, Whitney is entering that information into Bound 
and you will receive credit for viewing a rules meeting.  For the rest of you, the on-line rules meeting goes 
live next Monday, October 28th.  You need to view the rules meeting through Bound, it is not on our 
website. 
The following steps should get you to the rules meeting: 
A. Login to your Bound account. 
B. Cick on the IHSAA logo. 
C. Go to the category "Basketball." 
D. Click on the rules meeting. 
 
IF YOU DO NOT HAVE ACCESS, YOU SHOULD VISIT WITH YOUR AD TO MAKE SURE HE/SHE HAS 
ENTERED YOU INTO BOUND AS A COACH AND HAS ALL THE APPROPRIATE INFORMATION.  Visit 
with each other in the next few days with each to confirm things are ready for Monday.      
 
2) HUDL VIDEO WEBINAR- Once again, the IHSAA and Bound will present a webinar to help explain the 
process of downloading your previous night's contest into HUDL and uploading upcoming opponents or 
other teams video for your use.  This webinar will be held at 7:30 AM on Wednesday, November 6th.   
Here is the link to view the webinar:  https://info.hudl.com/ihsaa-bb-exchange.html 
 
The webinar will be recorded and posted on our website as well. 
  
3) PRE SEASON PROSPECTUS- As the IHSAA has done the previous two years, we are asking each 
boy's head coach to complete a prospectus regarding their team. We are getting closer, 216 schools have 
completed the prospectus, 130 still to complete. Here is the link to complete the prospectus:  
https://www.iahsaa.org/basketball/preseason-coach-prospectus/ 
  
  
4) BASKETBALL SCHEDULE INTO BOUND-  Please make sure you have entered your varsity 
basketball schedule into Bound.  If you completed both home and away games, thank you.  If you have 
not started the process, you can just enter your home games. If you have not done so already, the 
schedules need to be entered by Monday, October 28th.  We will then download the schedule into a 
spreadsheet and share it with HUDL so there will be easy access for all schools to share video and 
download video of upcoming opponents.   
 
Starting next week, we will begin getting into rule changes for this year and some procedures for some of 
those new rules. 


